

Linda Conley Anderson

May 16, 1948 - June 20, 2015

Linda Conley Anderson, 67, of New Britain, widow of Mark E. Anderson, passed away Saturday June 20, 2015 at the Hospital of Central CT in New Britain. Born in Bristol, she lived in New Britain most of her life. Linda was a graduate of New Britain High School, Class of 1967, and she was employed at the MDC in Hartford for over 20 years, "retiring" in 2011. During her retirement, she spent many hours volunteering at First Church of Christ and The Hospital for Special Care in New Britain, Connecticut. Linda was very compassionate and would always help any person or animal that was in need. She loved spending time with her friends attending shows at the Hartford Stage, reading books, and watching her two grandsons grow up.

Surviving is her son Robert Lincoln Bonvie, his wife Beth, and their son Connor of Vero Beach, FL; as well as her daughter, Kimberly Marie Bonvie and her son, Joshua of New Britain.

A memorial service will be held on Saturday, July 11th at 10:00 AM at First Church of Christ, Congregational, 830 Corbin Ave, New Britain, CT 06052. Her ashes will then return to Florida, per her wishes, to remain with her family, along with her late husband Mark. There are no calling hours. Carlson Funeral Home, New Britain is assisting the family with arrangements. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the First Church of Christ, Congregational. Please share a memory or note of sympathy by clicking on "Send Condolences" at the bottom of this page.

Comments



I worked with Linda at the MDC and attended her wedding to Mark. Linda was a very generous, loving woman and she went out of her way to help others, both in business and in her personal life. I am so sorry for your loss.

gwen sibley - September 20, 2016 at 12:00 AM



Linda always had a heart of gold and put the needs of everyone else first. She cherished her family and friends and any cat that came across her path. The world is not the same without her. Peace and love to Robert, Kimberly and families.

Donna Szestakow - September 20, 2016 at 12:00 AM



To Linda's family, I met Linda in the waiting room at our mutual oncologist's office several years ago. We shared lengthy emails and would sit through each other's treatments when our infusions coincided. We were at the same stage of disease and went through similar treatments. We talked about many concerns we shared about our families and the success of our treatments. I had looked forward to getting to know her better as we both loved the theatre and PBS programs. Her company was of great comfort to me as our conditions worsened. She was a devoted volunteer and would never cancel even when she wasn't feeling well. She always thought of others first and tried to keep the seriousness of her illness to herself. I will miss her. Carol MacKay

Carol D. MacKay - September 20, 2016 at 12:00 AM



66 To the family of Linda,

Linda was a wonderful volunteer at Hospital for Special Care. Early in her volunteering "career" she worked diligently in several business offices. She was very skilled and efficient. Her next venture was our gift shop. She was always friendly and had great customer service skills. She had determination to get the job done in every department where she worked. I will miss have our chats in the gift shop. My sincere condolences,

Lyn Robinson

Director of Volunteer Services